The regular meeting of the Eldred Township Supervisors was held on September 7, 2021, at the Eldred
Township Building.

Call to order by Chairman Greeley.
The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.
Roll Call: Caldwell, Ross, and Greeley Present.

Public Comment:

1. Susan Boring representing the Water Authority said progress has been slow due to the
amount of rock in our area. They will be sending letters to remind residents on the new lines
to put deposit down on the tap fee, encouraging them to do so now so that they get locked
in at the lower rate. The rate will increase with the new year.

Motion by Caldwell second by Ross that the minutes and treasurer’s report be unanimously approved as
presented. 3 Ayes. Motion Carried.

TOTAL RECIEPTS: $89,684.63
TOTAL EXPENDITURES: $ 75,561.18

Motion by Caldwell second by Ross that the payment of invoices in the amount of $67,920.66 be
approved. 3 Ayes. Motion Carried.

Motion by Ross second by Greeley that payment of the payroll for the month of August in the amount of
$7,640.52 be approved. 3 Ayes. Motion Carried.

Road Master’s Report: There has been lots of storm damage due to rain and wind. Bottom Road was
washed out and 2 pipes replaced. Put a pipe in Mineweaser Rd and finishing the work there. The broom
was fixed and returned the beginning of September and will get to dirt roads before winter hits. The
high lift had a brake line rust and that was fixed.

Unfinished Business:

1. ARPA Grant was approved and will need time to get a list of approved expenditures and to
put into a separate bank account through S&T. Classes are being held to learn and will need
to be attended to for disbursement of the money.

New Business:

1. Road name request from that Water Authority. Received email from ETMA stating that they
will not be naming the road and the landowner is in the process of doing paperwork and
submitting to name the Lane at next meeting.

2. Resolution for Intergovernmental Emergency Cooperation. TABLED TO NEXT MEETING-
investigate this to see what the results are if done.

3. Letter from Denny Bonavita was nice and appreciated.

4. Look into purchasing office chairs. Wiping the chairs down with the Covid-19 regulations has
made them deteriorate and there is a good offer to purchase new ones.

5. Reduced Bottom Road to 6 Ton Limit.

6. Received Water Authority -Municipal Authority Financial Statement for 2020.

Other Supervisor Comment or Concerns:

Chairman Greeley adjourned the meeting at 4:35 p.m. with the next regular scheduled meeting to be
held on October 5, 2021, at the Eldred Township Building at 4:00 p.m.

Secretary
Kelly Ross



